
Yolo County CAHAN sent 8/9/2021 to Healthcare Providers 
 
 
The Georgia Department of Public Health, with assistance from the Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention (CDC), is investigating a fatal case of Burkholderia pseudomallei infection (i.e., 
melioidosis) identified in late July 2021. Based on genomic analysis, this case in Georgia closely 
matches the three cases previously identified in Kansas, Minnesota, and Texas in 2021, 
indicating they all most likely share a common source of exposure. The Kansas Department of 
Health and Environment, the Minnesota Department of Health, and the Texas Department of 
State Health Services continue to investigate the three previous cases with assistance from 
CDC. The four cases include both children and adults. Two cases are female, and two cases 
are male. 
  
The first case, which was fatal, was identified in March 2021 in Kansas. The second and third 
cases, both identified in May 2021 in Minnesota and Texas, were hospitalized for extended 
periods of time before being discharged to transitional care facilities. The most recent case died 
in the hospital and was identified post-mortem in late July 2021 in Georgia. None of the cases 
had a history of traveling outside of the continental United States. Symptoms of melioidosis are 
varied and nonspecific, and may include pneumonia, abscess formation, and blood infections. 
Due to its nonspecific symptoms, melioidosis can initially be mistaken for other diseases such 
as tuberculosis, which can delay proper treatment. B. pseudomallei may also be misidentified by 
some automated identification methods in laboratory settings. This Health Alert Network (HAN) 
Health Update serves as an update to HAN Health Advisory Multistate Investigation of Non-
travel Associated Burkholderia pseudomallei Infections (Melioidosis) in Three Patients: Kansas, 
Texas, and Minnesota—2021 that CDC issued on June 30, 2021.  
  
The full CDC HAN Health Update is available at the following link: 
https://emergency.cdc.gov/han/2021/pdf/CDC-HAN-448-New-Case-Burkholderia-Infection-
08.09.2021.pdf  

 

 


